
United States Steel Corporation Scotland M. Duncan 
600 Grant Street, Suite 6100 Senior Vice President, General 
Pittsburgh, PA  15219-2800 Counsel and Secretary 
smduncan@uss.com 
Phone : 412-433-2856 
Fax : 412-433-2811 

June 19, 2025 

ATTN: Document Control Desk 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
One White Flint North 
11555 Rockville Pike 
Rockville, MD 20852 

Re: Notice of Closing of Transaction Involving Indirect Transfer of Control of 
United States Steel Corporation License Nos. 13-23600-01, 13-26104-03, and 
21-10459-01

Dear Sir or Madam: 

On July 2, 2024, U. S. Steel submitted to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (“NRC”) a 
Request for Consent to Indirect Change of Control of NRC Material License Nos. 13-23600-01, 
13-26104-03, and 21-10459-01 (the “Application”).  The NRC approved the Indirect Change of 
Control set forth in the Application on Nov. 8, 2024.  The Committee on Foreign Investment in 
the United States and U.S. Government subsequently approved the transaction, subject to a 
national security agreement (“NSA”), and the President issued the final approval for the 
transaction by Executive Order on June 13, 2025.

U. S. Steel hereby provides written confirmation that the transaction, as described in its July 2, 
2024 Application subject to the NSA, closed on June 18, 2025.   

Please contact me at (412) 433-2856 or smduncan@uss.com with any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Scotland M. Duncan 
Senior Vice President, General Counsel and Secretary 
U. S. Steel  

cc: 
Anne Leidich 
Partner, Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP 
Counsel to U. S. Steel 
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